



The Ridgeway, St. Albans, Hertfordshire. AL4 9NX

Telephone: 01727 799560

Email: admin@sandringham.aetrust.uk Website: www.sandringham.aetrust.uk

Letter No: 112/2024

19th December 2024

Dear Families,

Head of School: Mark Nicholls, BA (Hons)
Deputy Headteacher: Caroline Creaby, BA, M.Ed, Ed.D
Acting Deputy Headteacher: Kate Mouncey, BSc (Hons) MA

Executive Headteacher: Alan Gray, M.Sc., F.R.S.A.

Year 7 Autumn Report

The Year 7 Autumn Term reports have been published and are now available through My Child at School.

Accessing the report:

Log into your MCAS App and choose "Reports" or login via the link.

If you have forgotten your password use the link below and choose the 'Reset Password" option, add your email address that you have registered with the school.

https://www.mychildatschool.com/MCAS/MCSParentLogin?schoolid=11419

Please ensure that the email address: no-reply@mychildatschool.com has not been blocked.

Should you have any problems accessing MyChildAtSchool, please email <u>data@sandringham.aetrust.uk</u> quoting your child's name and tutor group.

Subject teachers will provide an assessment of each student's performance against our three Core Competencies. An explanation of each is given below.

- Attitude to Learning (AtL) An assessment of this student's attitude towards and engagement
 with the subject. AtL grades will reflect a number of indicators including effort and application in
 lessons, verbal contributions, quality of written work, and focus and engagement.
- **Home Learning (HL)** An assessment of the quality and consistency of this student's Home Learning, as well as the effort the student is exerting.
- Organisation and Deadlines (Org) An assessment of this student's organisation (including equipment) and their consistency in meeting Home Learning deadlines.

For each of the above, students will receive a grade from 1 (Excellent) to 4 (Cause for Concern).

Full guidance on our reporting - included a detailed explanation of the 1-4 grading system, is attached as a PDF to this message.

























If you have any questions about the report, please direct them to individual subject teachers via reception: admin@sandringham.aetrust.uk

Yours sincerely,

Frances Batten

Performance Director: Year 7























